
Edgar “Pat” Stacy
A Life of Joyful Generosity
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       Have you thought about investing in the future of Glenaire?

Current and future gifts to Brightspire Foundation can be earmarked to support Glenaire in a 
way that reflects your philanthropic goals and priorities. Please contact Marisa Ray, Director 
of Development at 336.886.6553 ext. 5118 or mray@brightspire.org. You may also wish to 
visit brightspire.mylegacygift.org for additional information and to view stories that highlight 
recent estate gifts received by the Foundation. Those who have made provisions to include the 
Foundation and Glenaire in their estate plans are invited to join the Glenaire Society. 

Although we will now be known as Brightspire Foundation, The Presbyterian Homes 
Foundation, Inc. will remain our legal name. We are still a 501(c)(3) organization, and our 
federal tax ID number remains: 58-2004356.

Pat, who was known for his good sense of humor, enjoyed birdwatching, hunting, 
fishing, hosting friends at his beach house, watching This Old House and anything 
mechanical. He was often found helping others with work projects and was always 
happy to help where he could. 

He especially enjoyed building decks with his friend Graham Peterson. Pat and Betty 
were married for over 40 years and moved into Glenaire before her death in 2011. 
Pat’s time at Glenaire was filled with making new friendships, including the special 
one he made with Sue DeVaul. Pat passed on November 5, 2021. Pat is survived by 
sixteen nieces and nephews.

“We are honored and grateful that Pat decided to include Glenaire in his estate 
plans,” shares Ben Stevens, Executive Director at Glenaire. “He deeply cared for 
others and was a great friend to many here at Glenaire. His gift will help ensure that 
Glenaire is always able to provide assistance to residents in need.”


